Salve Regina University

Digital Commons @ Salve Regina

Newsbulletin

Archives and Special Collections

12-14-1978

Newsbulletin vol. 6, no. 13

Salve Regina College

Follow this and additional works at: https://digitalcommons.salve.edu/newsbulletin



Part of the Education Commons

Recommended Citation

Salve Regina College, "Newsbulletin vol. 6, no. 13" (1978). Newsbulletin. 155. https://digitalcommons.salve.edu/newsbulletin/155

Rights Statement

EDUCATIONAL USE PERMITTED

In Copyright - Educational Use Permitted. URI: http://rightsstatements.org/vocab/InC-EDU/1.0/

This Item is protected by copyright and/or related rights. You are free to use this Item in any way that is permitted by the copyright and related rights legislation that applies to your use. In addition, no permission is required from the rightsholder(s) for educational uses. For other uses, you need to obtain permission from the rights-holder(s).



Newsbulletin Salve Regina The Newport College

Newport, Rhode Island 02840 (401) 847-6650 Ext. 223

Published for the Newport College Community on a weekly basis by the Office of Public Information, Extension 223.

Deadline date for notices: Tuesday, NOON time.

Vol. 6 No. 13

December 14, 1978

A CHRISTMAS WISH

As we prepare to wish our colleagues a Christmastide of joyous celebration and a 1979 of happiness and success, we can all acknowledge that 1978 has been a good year at The Newport College-Salve Regina and there is much to be grateful for:

GRATITUDE to those who have preceded us for their vision, devotion, and fruitful efforts

GRATITUDE to Sister Lucille for her competence, leadership, and dedication

GRATITUDE to the Trustees for their encouragement and concern

GRATITUDE to the faithful donors for their generosity

GRATITUDE to the administrators for their commitment and energy

GRATITUDE to the staff for their skills and hard work.

GRATITUDE to the students for their vitality and enthusiasm

We thank each person presently a member of the Salve College Community for: his/her talents, service, interest, love and we ask the Christ child to give us as our individual needs demand, the grace of laughter, the help of wise counsel, the wisdom to make right choices, the ability to continue expanding our vision and most especially to experience the joy of fruitful service.

A BLESSED CHRISTMAS TO EACH ONE!!

WHO'S WHO AMONG STUDENTS IN AMERICAN UNIVERSITIES AND COLLEGES

The 1978-79 edition of Who's Who Among Students in American Universities and Colleges will carry the names of 20 students from Salve Regina College who have been selected as being among the country's most outstanding campus leaders. These students have been selected based on their academic achievement, service to the community, leadership in extracurricular activities and future potential.

They join an elite group of students selected from more than 1,000 institutions of higher learning in all 50 states, the District of Columbia and several foreign nations.

Outstanding students have been honored in the annual directory since it was first published in 1934. Congratulations to each of the following students named this year from Salve.

Name

Dorothy Anthony Pamela Archambault Linda Boor Lisa Branciforte Karen Calitri Martha Costa Susan Costa Susan Crudup Judith Fogg Dina Gonsalves Anne Marie Hackett Kathleen Hannon Susan Hunt Joyce Kubinec Nancy Marley Frank S. Medeiros Michael Powers Marcin Rembisz Laurie Schremser Elena Vieira

Hometown

Newport, RI Blackstone, MA Stafford Springs, CT Newport, RL Riverside, RI South Dartmouth, MA Cumberland, RI Portsmouth, RI Hamden, CT East Providence, RI Portsmouth, RI East Hartford, CT Fall River, MA Eastchester, NY Framingham, MA Newport, RI Coventry, RI New Britain, CT Webster, MA East Providence, RI

O'HARE FIRE DRILL

The fire drill on Monday, December 11, 1978 from O'Hare Academic Center was carried out with great dispatch and in a very orderly manner. Dr. William Burrell, Dean of Faculty, reported that the building was totally evacuated within two and one half minutes. The cooperation of faculty, staff, and students was excellent. Thank you.

FINANCIAL AID NEWS

The Financial Aid Office reminds all National Direct or Nursing Student Loan borrowers that they must sign for their Spring Semester disbursements before it can be credited to their accounts. Please stop in to the Financial Aid Office, second floor, Ochre Court, before Christmas to sign your loan note and truth-in-lending statement.

Also, 1979-80 financial aid application materials are available through the Financial Aid Office. Be sure to pick yours up before semester break!

SPORTS SCENE

Varsity Basketball

The results of the games against Annhurst are as follows:

Men: Salve 75 - Annhurst 53 Women: Salve 55 - Annhurst 16

Salve women's record for this year so far is 6 and 0. Congratulations!!

Intramural Basketball

Intramural basketball begins February 12, 1979. Both men's and women's teams are needed. Sign up now in the Intramural Sports Office, Mercy Hall!!

FACULTY NEWS

Senator Robert J. McKenna attended a national meeting on Wednesday, December 13, in Washington, DC to discuss measures which State Legislatures can take to slow the national rate of inflation.

The State Legislatures discussed the national anti-inflation effort in such areas as tax policy, business and labor productivity incentives, procurement policy and regulatory reform. The program included presentations by Administration officials, economists and representatives of business and labor. Mr. Jason Boe, President of the National Conference of State Legislatures stated that the meeting was an important first step toward developing policy for the states which will result in a lower national inflation rate.

Dr. Lubomir Gleiman, Professor of Philosophy, has been again selected for the following publications: Who's Who in the East (Marquis), 15th Edition; Directory of American Scholars, 7th Edition, Vol, I: History with Cross-reference in Vol. IV: Philosophy, Religion, Law (Catell Press); Contemporary Authors (Gale); Biographical Directory of the American Political Science Association, 1978. Dr. Gleiman is also a Fellow of L'Institut d'Etudes Medievales, Universite de Montreal and of Instituto Slovaco in Rome. This January Dr. Gleiman is scheduled to deliver a lecture on "What is Political Reality" in the Thomas More Lectures Series at the Thomas More Institute in Montreal.

CAREER AND LIFE PLANNING WEEKEND FOR YOUNG MEN

WHERE: Christian Brothers' Center, Narragansett, RI

WHEN: 8:00 p.m. Friday, January 12 through Sunday Noon, January 14

WHAT: Through presentations, discussions, and various counselling activities,

this workshop aims to:

- give you a chance to focus on your abilities and interests

- help you set some personal goals for the coming college year

encourage your thinking about the career you'd like to pursue

- give you ways to effectively prepare for a career

- help you become acquainted with the life of the Brothers

CONDUCTED BY: Brother John Linhardt of the Manhattan Career Development Center

IF INTERESTED: Contact Brother John Buckley (O'Hare Office 204)

BLOOD DRIVE

Our next blood drive is scheduled for January 29, 1979 in the Student Lounge of O'Hare Academic Center from 2:00 p.m. to 5:00 p.m. Be sure to use your Christmas vacation to refresh and renew yourselves so that all may return with vigor and generous spirits which will assist you in making a decision to donate blood which may mean life to someone in need.

HAPPY CHRISTMAS AND A BLESSED NEW YEAR!!!

ALUMNI NEWS

Gary Golas, a 1978 Bachelor of Science in Criminal Justice graduate from Salve, recently began his new position as a disc jockey with WNBH/AM and WMYS/FM in New Bedford. He is presently employed part time while working toward his B.A. in politics at Salve. He will begin full-time work at the station in the summer.

REGIONAL STUDENT PROGRAM CATALOGS AVAILABLE

John C. Hoy, Executive Director of the New England Board of Higher Education has announced that the New England Regional Student Program catalogs for the 1979-80 academic year have been mailed to all New England high schools, colleges, and academic and public libraries. The New England Regional Student Program provides residents of New England certain of those programs offered by the region's public colleges and universities which are unique, or which are not available at the student's home state institutions. Under the Regional Student Program, the student pays a reduced tuition rate - either the in-state tuition or 25 percent above that amount, depending upon the institution chosen. Regional Student Programs are offered at all levels, from the one-year certificate to the doctoral degree.

New Englanders interested in transferring or admission to graduate programs of study should contact the transfer or admissions department of any public institution or

NEWSBIII I ETIN

REGIONAL STUDENT PROGRAM CATALOGS AVAILABLE (continued)

refer to their local library. Individual copies of the undergraduate or graduate catalog may be obtained from the New England Board of Higher Education, 40 Grove Street, Wellelsey, MA 02181. Students are requested to specify the level in which they are interested as well as their state of residence.

B. B. C. SERIES

Members of the College Community are welcome to attend the BBC broadcast in Mercy Hall, Room 207.

Sunday - 6 p.m.

December 17 - A Question of Balance
(Confucianism, Buddhism
and Taoism in Taiwan)

Monday: - 10 p.m.

December 18 - West meets East

(Technology and Mysticism in California)

BOOKSTORE VACATION AND NEW SEMESTER SCHEDULE

December 18 - 21, 9 a.m. - 3 p.m.; December 22, 9 a.m. - Noon Text Book Buy Back, December 20 - 21, 10a.m. - 3 p.m. in O'Hare Lobby

December 27 - 29, 10 a.m. - 3 p.m.

January 2 (Beginning of Interim), 9 a.m. - 4:30 p.m. January 3 - January 19, 9a.m. - 3 p.m. January 22 - 25, 9 a.m. - 7:30 p.m. January 26, 9 a.m. - 3 p.m. January 29 - February 1, 9 a.m. - 7:30 p.m. February 2, 9 a.m. - 3 p.m.

This is a probable schedule, and can be adapted as need arises. If our hours make purchase of texts difficult for students of off-campus classes, please call Mrs. Lyon at 847-9086 (days) 849-7819 (evenings).

THE NEWPORT COLLEGE-SALVE REGINA LIBRARY

December 23, 24, 25, 1978 Closed

December 26 - 29, 1978 9 a.m. - 5 p.m.

December 30-31, 1978 Closed

January 1, 1979 Closed

January 2 - 22, 1979

Monday - Friday 9 a.m. - 5 p.m.

Saturday - Sunday Closed

Regular schedule resumes January 23, 1979

THE NEWPORT COLLEGE - SALVE REGINA CALENDAR DECEMBER 14 - JANUARY 25, 1979

Thursday 14

Staff Holly Ceremony Ochre Court 7:00 p.m.

Friday 15

Last day of classes

Graduate Council Meeting Ochre Court 3:30 p.m.

Saturday 16

American Chemical Society Ochre Court 6:30 p.m.

Dinner Dance

Monday, 18

Final Exam Week

Friday 22

Christmas Recess Begins

Saturday 23

Dorms Close 10:00 a.m.

Wedding of Lt. Michael G. Dasovich,

Ochre Court Chapel

12 noon

U.S.M.C.

Thursday, January 18 & Friday 19

Faculty Workshop Ochre Court

Monday, 22

Dorms Reopen 2:00 p.m.

Tuesday 25

Classes Resume

Liturgy: Ochre Court, Monday - Friday 6:45 a.m. and noon; Saturday, 5 p.m.; Sunday, 11:45 a.m.

Christmas weekend and New Years weekend liturgies will all be in Ochre Court.

Christmas Weekend Liturgies:

Saturday, December 23 5:00 p.m. Sunday, December 24 ll:15 a.m.

Monday, December 25 12 Midnight and 10:00 a.m.

New Years Weekend. Liturgies:

Saturday, December 30 5:00 p.m. Sunday, December 31 ll:15 a.m. Monday, January 1, 1979 12:00 noon

JOYOUS CHRISTMAS GREETINGS

A BLESSED 1979 TO ALL

NEWSBULLETIN -6-December 14, 1978